
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
NEED TO FILE AN IRS FORM 2290 TO REGISTER YOUR TRUCK 

TODAY? 
 
To better serve you, the IRS and the International Registration Plan Section, Office of 
Motor Vehicle (IRP) of the AR Department of Finance & Administration have made 
special arrangements to make it easier for you to register your truck.  At your option, IRP 
will forward your completed Form 2290, Schedule 1 and remittance to the IRS on your 
behalf.  You will not need to wait for a receipted schedule 1 from IRS to register your 
truck.  Your participation in this service is entirely voluntary.   
 

This service is available for walk-in customers only. 
 
If you decide to use this service, this is what you do: 

 You give IRP the following: 
 the completed original Form 2290,  
 2 copies of Schedule 1,  
 payment in full of the amount due ( personal check, money order, 

bank or cashiers check  payable to the United States Treasury.) 
 
If you decide to use this service, this is what IRP does: 

IRP will review your return for completion of certain entries.  IRP will mail your 
return and payment to IRS on the business day following receipt of your return.   

 
What you need to know: 

IRS does not consider your return filed for tax purposes until they receive it.  IRS is 
not responsible for any delays or mishandling of your return or remittance before it 
is received by IRS.  You are liable for any tax, penalties and interest that may be 
due.   If the IRS determines you owe additional amounts, they will bill you directly 
after they receive the return. 

      
IRP is voluntarily offering this service to registrants.  IRP is not reimbursed for this 
service. IRP is not an agent or contractor of the IRS.  IRP does not receive confidential 
return information from IRS records of your account.  


